
SEPTEMBER, 1967 (XLV) 

ASSOCIATION NOTES 

"The FIRST CONGRESS of the South East 
Asia and PACIFIC AREA LEAGUE (SEA - 
PAL) AGAINST RHEUMATISM 

This Congress would be held in Bombay, 
from Saturday February 17 to Wednesday, 
February 21, 1968. The SEAPAL was the latest 
to be affiliated to the International League 
Against Rheumatism (at the XIth International 
Congress of Rheumatology held at Mar del 

Plata, Argentina, in December 1965). Some of 
the aspects which would be discussed at the 
Congress would touch special points in regard 
to rheumatic diseases in the Tropics. 

The member nations of the SEAPAL are the 
national Rheumatism Associations of Australia, 
India, Japan, New Zealand and the Philippines. 
It is expected that a large number of doctors in 
the South East Asia and Pacific region would 
attend. The organisers of the Congress would 
welcome the participation of doctors from all 

countries, who have an interest in this area of 

medicine. The following are the various dead- 
lines: 

Registration (at special 
fee) 

Submission of 
abstracts 

Registration of 
scientific exhibits 

Submission of Papers 

July 31, 1967 

- July 31, 1967 

- September 15, 

1967 

September 15, 

1967 

Those doctors who would like to have 
further information should write to: 

Dr. M. M. Desai, 

Secretary -General, 
Indian Rheumatism Association, 

Fateh Manzi', 457-59, Lamington Road, 

Bombay 4, India." 

New Exchange: Polish Academy of Sciences- 
"Archivum Immunologiae et Therapiae Experimentalis". 


